Minutes
Kennebecasis Valley High School PSSC Meeting

Monday, March 22, 2010

In attendance: 

Mary Alice Glasgow (chair)

Kelly Wear(vice-chair) 

Craig Logan



Linda Urquhart

Carole MacFarquhar


Karen Peterson (Recording secretary)




Cathy Robichaud


Robert Munro (Principal)



Ellen Langley
(student rep.)

Cindy Joudrey




Regrets: Derek Mullin, Claire Northcott,  Bob Crowley, Lori Munn, Jill Madore

Guests: Zoe Watson, Stephanie Tomlinson

Guest Speaker Stephanie Tomlinson suggested having a Saturday morning school cleanup. This would take place on a Saturday in May and would take four hours to do some cleaning up and maintenance focusing on the outside area of the school. Some recommended items that require attention is things like cleaning up the grounds, painting, sprucing up the bike rack. Stephanie is looking for interest in this initiative. Contact Stephanie for more information. 

Guest Speaker Zoe Watson headed up a discussion regarding the impending replacement of Mr. Munro as principal for the upcoming years. There was a small ad in the newspaper looking for applicants and there was a full ad on the District 6 website. If there are not enough applicants, there may be a need to re-advertise.  The KVHS PSSC can have input into the questions and identify what we see as needs for the school. Applicants must have a valid NB Principal’s Certificate, five years of high school experience as an educator or principal, previous leadership experience and other skills such as written and oral communication skills. They must show that they are able to work as part of a collaborative team, must have demonstrated conflict resolution skills, knowledge of curriculum at the high school level, SIP knowledge, how to engage student and community involvement, computer skills, budgeting. Deadline for applications was Friday, March 26th at 4:30. The District HR Director and Zoe would make a short list of applicants and move from there. On the selection board are Zoe Watson, the HR Director, HS Specialist and PSSC Chair or designate. The position of Principal is a five year appointment with the option to renew. Reference checks are done on candidates and each candidate has to complete an in-basket assessment and interview. Scores are given for the assessment and interview process and in the end are added up. The scoring process is not the determining factor, it is more of a screening process. Retired principal Mike Bishop will talk to faculty and staff about what their needs are when deciding on who the next principal should be. Anyone involved in the selection of the principal has to sign an oath of confidentiality. The intent is to have a new principal selected sometime in April. 
1.                Call to Order

Meeting was officially called to order at 8:05 p.m.

2.                Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved.

3                  Approval of minutes 

The minutes were approved (Cindy/Cathy)

4.                Correspondence – DEC Spring Symposium for PSSC is taking place the weekend of April 16-17 focusing on 21st Century learning. 
5.                Student Representative Report – 

Ellen mentioned that the musical Beauty and the Beast is coming up in April. The Business Class is making a movie

Upcoming Coffee House to benefit Haiti

Volleyball and Rugby are starting up

Olympic Week was recently held with the students having opening and closing ceremonies and a lot of silly and fun activities.

KVHS cannot promote school trips any longer.  There is a Europe trip being planned and a trip to Fredericton.
6. Business Arising from Previous Minutes

a. Student Speaker event – Claire provided a post-report.  Cathy confirmed that everything looked fine for her session.
b. Parent Speaker Series – MAG provided an update,  It is now the Community Café to happen April 20th with speakers, displays, door prizes, refreshments and childcare.
c. KV Fields Update – Mr. Munro provided a brief update.

d. Budget Summary – all money has been spent.

e. Teacher App. Week – Linda provided a few words – the event was appreciated.

7.                  New Business


a. DEC Spring Symposium – who will attend? Karen and Cathy expressed interest.

8.                  Principal’s Report (Robert Munro)


- The English Language Proficiency Assessment has occurred.

            - District 6 had a science fair.

            - There was a Chess tournament.

            - All Gr. 10s will participate in Oratorical.

            - There is a Gr. 8 & 9 Info. Meeting coming up. – Mar. 30th 6-8 pm.

             - The Sympodium has arrived

             - Mr. Munro reviewed some summary information about the years of experience of the staff at KVHS.  This info. Indicates that there is good staff longevity at KVHS – avg . 13.5 years.

              - Suzanne Yexxa-Doyle is retiring this year.  There is not really anyone in the wings to take over from her.
              - Report cards go home next Wed., April 8th. With PT happening on April 10th  4:30 -7 pm..  Mr. Munro will send out a vmm.
9.              Round Table- 
            - Carole had a question about the community Café maybe conflicting with oratorical.
             - Cyndi had a question about assessments.  Students need to achieve a satisfactory rating.

10.             Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for: April 26th at 7pm. 

11. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned approx. 9:30 pm.

